
Finance Department 

December 2021 Department Report 

 

 The city earned $194.63 interest on the new interest bearing checking 

account at .2% interest rate.  

 Our new Finance Clerk, Renee Adams, started 12/13/2021. The first week 

she was entering Accounts Payable with minimal supervision and is a fast 

learner.  

 Training new Finance Clerk.  

 Attended numerous meetings with City Manager, Public Works Director, 

Deputy Clerk & Accounting Specialist to discuss grants and how to spend 

Junior House Bill Grant for Youth and Community Programs 

 Electric Sign has been received. Sign to be installed on 1/6/2021.  

 Received Voice Over IP phone system.  

 Attended meeting with Comcast & City Manager about getting fiber at City 

Hall. We are still in discussions about the cost. Fiber would give the City its 

own pipe of internet that is not shared with anyone else. It would be active 

99.9% of the time. Would give us faster upload and download speeds.  


